
 

Pine County Court Administrator Lu Ann Blegen and Isanti County Court Administrator Tracy Gullerud 
meet with Minnesota House of Representatives Speaker Kurt Daudt during the MACM Day at the 
Capitol event on March 24, 2016.                                     
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MACM members representing a number of counties and judicial districts around Minneso-

ta came to St. Paul on March 24, 2016 for the annual MACM Day at the Capitol event.  

MACM Members attended Senate and House of Representatives Judiciary Committee 

hearings as well as the full Senate floor session in their temporary chambers in the new 

Minnesota Senate Building while the State Capitol is under renovation.  Some MACM 

members were joined by a District Court Judge who is a former State Senator on a tour of 

the new Minnesota Senate Building. 

MACM members also met with State Senators and Representatives from their area as 

well as committee and legislative leadership to share with them their day-to-day work in 

the courts and how the courtôs e-technology initiatives are aiding in providing court ser-

vices to the public more quickly and efficiently.  MACM members also talked with legisla-

tors about the State Courtôs Safe and Secure Courthouse Initiative and Juror Per Diem 

and Mileage Rate Reimbursement Supplemental Budget Request, and how these pro-

posals would benefit their constituents who visit 

their local courthouse or are called for jury duty. 

In addition to learning more about the legislative 

process, MACM members were impressed with 

the engagement and approachability of legisla-

tors.  Many of the connections that MACM mem-

bers make with legislators at the Capitol result in 

Senators and Representatives visiting courthous-

es after the Legislature adjourns, where they per-

sonally see the work that the courts do every day 

to serve their constituents.  MACM Members 

who attended the event this year said it was a 

very positive experience and encourage addition-

al members to attend next year.   

 

               MACM Day At The Capital   

 by John Hultquist, Drug Court Coordinator, Hennepin County 
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 Time flies when you are having fun and when working on a MACM Committee! I am having 
trouble comprehending that Spring is in the air.  It seems like just yesterday we were at the 
2015 MACM conference!  As I look back, I am proud of all that we have accomplished during 
the 2015-2016 season.  We had a successful volunteer opportunity campaign that was paired 
with the 2015 annual Conference. We also participated in the submission of legislative pro-
posals to Judicial Council in the fall of 2015.  In March of this year, the Legislative & Outreach 
Committee organized and hosted the ñDay at the Capitolò event, wherein MACM members 
could set up meetings with the legislators in their Districts and also viewed legislative hear-
ings. This was a great opportunity to meet with legislators regarding issues that directly affect 
the Judicial Branch and gave us a chance to acquaint legislators with the members of a fellow 
branch of government. There were several interesting public hearings taking place that day, 
allowing for an excellent chance to view the legislative process at work. I would like to thank 
those that participated in making this day a success not only for MACM but for the individuals 
that participated as well.                                                                         (Continued on Page 4)                                                     
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                    Legislative & Outreach Committee Update 

                                   By:  Wendy VanDuyne, Committee Chair 

                      Presidentõs Message 

                                   By:   Annette Fritz, MACM President 

How resilient is MACM?  How do we adapt and respond in our complex organization with 
the changes that are happening in time to be effective?  MACM had a goal several years 
ago to grow our membership.  We accomplished that goal.  We now have 300-plus mem-
bers.  The Board of Directors has considered how we sustain our ability to serve our 
membership such as adequate conference space and facilities.  For the 2016 fall confer-
ence we are switching from a hotel setting to a convention center.  This means we will 
stay in more than one hotel and navigate a short distance (about one mile) to the con-
vention center for education and events.  We hope everyone will help us with this new 
conference arrangement.  I look forward to seeing everyone in Bemidji, the first city on 

the Mississippi, ñTrue Northò in September.  Annette. 



 

Additionally, the Legislative & Outreach Committee encouraged District-wide participation in 

Law Day 2016, by providing suggestions to inspire fun and thoughtful events celebrating the day. 

Established in 1957 by the American Bar Association (ABA), Law Day is a national day set aside to 

celebrate our legal system. Law Day programs are conducted across the country for both youth and 

adults and are designed to help people understand how law keeps us free and how our legal system 

strives to achieve justice. This yearôs theme, ñMiranda: More Than Words,ò serves as a reminder of 

all the ways that we strive to provide equal access to justice. Some examples of this mission are the 

Self-Help Centers for self-represented litigants and more electronic access to the court under the 

eCourtMN initiative. The Miranda warning has come to symbolize the concept of providing equal ac-

cess under the law and has served as an inspiration and reminder that rights such as due process 

and the right to trial by a jury of oneôs peers are part of the fabric of the American legal system and 

are principles that the Minnesota Judicial Branch is driven to uphold. Our next newsletter will high-

light some of the Law Day events that were held around the state this year.  

The Legislative & Outreach Committee will be spending hours 

researching various charity organizations for sponsorship at this yearôs 

annual conference. A special thanks goes out to Julie Welt (3rd) and Ann 

Basta (4th), who have volunteered to spearhead our efforts in selecting a 

volunteer opportunity this year. Last year, we were able to sponsor Bridg-

es of Hope for our 2015 giving campaign, raising $2,085.00 for this non-

profit organization dedicated to assisting Lake Area families. That means MACM helped provide re-

sources to families in need regarding alcoholism, child care, counseling, disabilities, domestic vio-

lence, employment, parenting, grief, marriage, and even transportation.  They also have provided 

much needed relief to victims of the summer storms in the Brainerd area. This is a worthy and rele-

vant cause that we are proud to have sponsored and we are looking forward to continuing the tradi-

tion of sponsorship in our campaign for fall of 2016.  

As we continue through this year, I look forward to the opportunity to continue to work with 

the dedicated members of the Legislative & Outreach Committee, the members of the other Commit-

tees of MACM and all the MACM members themselves. I have enjoyed meeting the dedicated mem-

bers of MACM and all my experiences as a member of the Legislative & Outreach Committee. I am 

grateful to have been afforded the opportunity to work on so many worthy projects and with so many 

enthusiastic court professionals.   

If you would like to join the Committee or have any questions, concerns or ideas for the Com-

mitteeôs consideration, please contact me at: wendy.vanduyne@courts.state.mn.us.  

We look forward to hearing from you! 

Legislative & Outreach Committee Update (Continued from Page 3) 
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The Education Committee is busy planning for our Fall conference which will be held at the 
Sanford Center in Bemidji, September 28-30, 2016.  We have heard many of your comments 
about incorporating healthier menu options and wellness themes into our conference.  We 
are actively pursuing some options for doing so and look forward to providing you with an ex-
cellent conference experience! 

 

We are also actively seeking topics and presenters that will provide our members with the 
enrichment, knowledge and development that MACM seeks to provide.   As part of this pro-
cess, we look at current and future happenings in the Branch and defer to the survey results 
from the previous yearôs conference.  Thanks to everyone who took the time to respond to 
last yearôs survey.   

 

As a reminder, the Education Committee previously decided to rotate conference locations 
throughout the state.  Our future conferences will be held in the following locations: 
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                       Education Committee Update 

                                            By:  Monica Tschumper 

  

                                                                                

              

                       Membership Services Committee Update 

                                            By:  Aaron Williamson  

                                                                                

 

 

 

Please join me in welcoming the following new  

members since our last newsletter:  

 

 
  

December 

Katie Bloch, Court Operations Supervisor, Mille Lacs County 

January 

Hilary Huntley, Training and Development Facilitator, 6th District 
Lori Thompson,  Court Administrator, White Earth Tribal Court 



 

New MACM Members:  Continued from Page 5 

 

Membership Services Committee Update:  Continued From Page 5 

2016 MACM Conference: 

Our committee is busy planning the networking aspects of our upcoming conference (also known as the 
ñFUN STUFFò). We are discussing possible event options and starting to plan the vendor show, which will 
likely take place on Wednesday after the conference. As always, weôre hoping to have some new and ex-
citing features and events at this conference! 

In particular, we are planning a Wellness themed conference. Some new features will include healthier 
food, and activities to get you moving, like walking breaks and group fitness opportunities. Feel free to 
contact your local Board of Directors Member, anyone from the Membership Services Committee, or me 
with your ideas.  

 

MACM Scholarship 

The next scholarship application deadline is coming up on May 31
st
. The purpose of the MACM scholar-

ship is to support educational endeavors for our members, in order to further support the judicial admin-
istration profession.  

A scholarship can be awarded up to $1,000. The scholarship amount awarded is based on available funds 
and how many scholarship applications are received. You can find the scholarship application and instruc-
tions on the MACM Homepage.  

 

MACM Awards 

Later this summer we will ask for nominations for the 2016 MACM Service Awards. Start thinking about 
who you would like to nominate! The award categories are:  

¶ Distinguished Service 

¶ Lifetime Achievement 

¶ Coach/Mentor of the Year 

¶ Champion of Change 

¶ Early Career Excellence 
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March 

Holly Bohlken, Court Operations Supervisor, Dakota County 
Stacy Carlson, Administrative Services Manager, Hennepin County 

April 

Kelly Jaeger, Court Operations Supervisor, Criminal ï Downtown: PSF, Hennepin County 
Sonja Kruger, Court Administrator, Cottonwood & Murray Counties 
Scott Miller, Court Operations Supervisor, Criminal ï Downtown: C-11, Hennepin County 
Kathryn Ouren, Court Administrator, Otter Tail & Wadena Counties 
Joanne Reinert, Court Operations Supervisor, Renville, Yellow Medicine, Chippewa, Lac Qui Parle Counties 

May 
Scott DeBuhr, IT Supervisor, Tenth Judicial District Administration 
Kristen Harper, Court Operations Supervisor, Stearns County 
Karen Timmers, Court Operations Supervisor, Crow Wing County 

http://www.mnmacm.org
https://www.facebook.com/Minnesota-Association-for-Court-Management-MACM-205233616159861


 

Mike Kelly and Sarah Lindahl-Pfieffer 

                                                                     (Continued from Page 6) 

I like three word combinations! ñI love you,ò obviously, who doesnôt? Others that are right up there . . . 
ñMeet my friendò . . . ñWhat the heck?ò [okay, Iôll admit a bit censored] and my new favorite . . . ñRule 
of ninety!ò I like this last three word combination so much it deserves a big old smiley face, which I 
normally would not do, but . . . ñwhat the heckò . . . Iôm practically out the door!     

 
April 5th, I logged into a GovLoop training ñTen Traits of a Valuable Employee.ò Iôve been multitask-
ing to GovLoop one hour offerings for some time. Jack Bienko, Acting Director for Entrepreneurship & 
Education at the U.S. Small Business Administration, and Kristin Austin, Department of Homeland 
Security, were live, presenting their insight. This, following an email from Aaron Williamson, Chair, 
MACM Membership Services Committee, literally minutes before soliciting for articles for the MACM 
Reflections Newsletter gave me pause. ñGeez,ò I 
said to myself . . . ñWhat the heck! Howôs a girl to 
resist penning a final word?ò 

 
Bienko took the first five traits: 
Be a Team Player:  Understand the needs 
of the team. Figure out how to interact 
with others. 

Have a Winning Attitude: Bring a deep   
energy to your organization. 

Be Adventurous: Think creatively and be 
willing to look at things in a new way. 

Have a Passion: Be vested in the work you do. 
Be Self-Motivated: Talented individuals contribute energy, enthusiasm, extra hours. 

 
Austin finished with: 
Be Self-Aware: Know your own strengths and grow in the areas you need to develop. 
Be Self-Disciplined: Deliver on your commitments. Confront difficult situations head-on. 
Keep Learning: Seek knowledge and experience. Advocate for yourself. 
Have Integrity: Treat people with respect. Assume the best of people. 
Expand Your Network: Get to know all types of different people. Be generous with your 
time.  

 
I like the list of traits. The presentation provided good pictures too! Be self-aware lured me in with an 
image of a golden retriever looking at himself in a mirror. ñBe self-disciplinedò showed the same dog 
balancing a chunky muffin on his snout like a Wallenda. I can get behind words like adventurous, pas-
sionate and creative. Bring these things to work every day and before you know it, thirty years will 
have snuck-up on you like a killer in a teenage horror flick.     
  
In the end the GovLoop offering allowed me to reflect on my own service to the branch. Did I bring a 
true and honest passion to my work? Guess what . . . three words . . . ñJob well done!ò Oh, I should 
have mentioned one other thing . . . Donôt be afraid to ñToot! Toot! Toot!ò thy own horn, especially if 
the bus youôve been riding is heading for new adventures soon! Lastly might I add, ñIôll miss you!ò   

 
To log onto GovLoop https://www.govloop.com/  
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Three Words 
By: Sue Halpern, Washington County Court Operations Supervisor 

                                                                      

          Weôll Miss You! 

Sue:  

https://www.govloop.com/training/10-traits-of-a-valuable-employee/
https://www.govloop.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ςπρυ-ρφ -ÅÒÇÉÎÇ -ÉÎÄÓ -ÅÎÔÏÒÓÈÉÐ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ 
#ÁÒÒÉÅ +ÅÌÌÅÒȟ #ÏÕÒÔ !ÄÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÖÅ !ÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔ ɀ &ÉÒÓÔ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ  

+ÒÉÓÔÁ 3ÁÎÄÈÏÅÆÎÅÒȟ #ÏÕÒÔ /ÐÅÒÁÔÉÏÎÓ 3ÕÐÅÒÖÉÓÏÒ - &ÏÕÒÔÈ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ  
 

4ÈÅ -ÅÒÇÉÎÇ -ÉÎÄÓ -ÅÎÔÏÒÓÈÉÐ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÉÓ Á 3#!/-ÓÐÏÎÓÏÒÅÄ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÉÎÇ Á ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÏÕÓ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ 

ÅÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔ ÔÏ ÅØÐÁÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌÉÚÅ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÎÔÓ ÂÅÇÉÎ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ Á ÓÔÒÕÃÔÕÒÅÄ ÅÄÕÃÁȤ

ÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ  -ÅÎÔÅÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÍÁÔÃÈÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÄ -*" ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÉÄÅÎÔÉÆÙ 

ÁÎÄ ×ÏÒË ÏÎ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÆÅÓÓÉÏÎÁÌ ÇÏÁÌÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÐÒÏÍÏÔÅÓ ÃÏÌÌÅÇÉÁÌÉÔÙ ÁÎÄ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ 

ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÁÃÒÏÓÓ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÌÉÎÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÓ ÍÅÎÔÅÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÅÎÔÏÒÓ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÓÔÒÏÎÇÅÒ ÓÅÎÓÅ ÏÆ 

ÈÏ× ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎ ÅØÐÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÔÒÅÎÇÔÈÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÖÁÌÕÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎȢ  

 

)ÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÅÎÇÁÇÅÄ ÉÎ ÆÏÃÕÓÅÄ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÁÒÅ ÒÅÃÏÍÍÅÎÄÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÁÐÐÒÏÖÅÄ ÂÙ ÍÁÎÁÇÅȤ

ÍÅÎÔ ÁÒÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÐÐÌÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ  4ÈÅ ÅÉÇÈÔ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÒÕÎÓ ÅÁÃÈ ÙÅÁÒȟ ËÉÃËÉÎÇ ÏÆÆ ÉÎ /ÃÔÏȤ

ÂÅÒ ÁÎÄ ×ÒÁÐÐÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÉÎ *ÕÎÅȢ                   

                                                                                                                                                       ɉ#ÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÏÎ 0ÁÇÅ ωɊ 

       The Value of Mentorship In the Workplace 

                   By: Lisa Schoeder, Human Resource and Development Specialist, SCAO 
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